g, December 26, 1972

Editor s L e
The New York Post

210 South Street

New York, New York 10002

Dear Sir:

We appreciate your continuing concern for the children in our
care at Willowbrook State School and your continuing interest in
our efforts to improve their care,

Your editorial of December 23, however, about the lack of a
written plan rfor improving conditions at Willowbrook, illustrates
the danger of basing editorial comment on extremely limited informa-
tion--in this instance, I suspect, a fragmentary news story in The

Today, for example, there are 400 more clinical employees working
at Willlowbrook than nine months ago. And there are 500 fewer residents
at the facility. The increase in staff is the result of an unprecedented
hiring drive. The decrease in resident population 1s the result
primarily of transfers to five new state mental retardation facilities
in Brooklyn, Manhattan and Queens, and of increased community placements.
By the end of the current fiscal year (March %, 1973), noreover, we
plan to decrease the resident population at Willowbrook by another 500;
and by the end of the following fiscal Year, by an additional 1,000.

The death rate at Willowbrook is down 37 percent from a year ego.
Admissions have been closed. Seclusion has been ended., Willowbrook
is being reorganized into smaller, more manageable units. And a
housekeeping staff of 175 employees to serve all wards 1is being

recruited,



